DATE

The Honorable (full name)

(Room #) (Name) Senate/House Office Building

United States Senate or House of Representatives

Washington, DC 

Dear Senator or Representative:

As a medical professional and as your constituent, I am contacting you today to express my deep concern about how the White House’s proposed budget, America First: A Budget Blueprint to Make American Great Again, will have detrimental effects on biomedical research and the field of sleep medicine. I am also a member of the American Academy of Sleep Medicine (AASM), a professional society representing a membership of 10,000 physicians, scientists, allied health professionals, and accredited sleep centers.

The budget blueprint proposal requests $25.9 billion for the National Institutes of Health (NIH), which is a reduction of $5.8 billion, or 18.3 percent, relative to the 2017 annualized continuing resolution level. In addition, Secretary of Health and Human Services (HHS) Tom Price recently stated that the proposed NIH reductions would be achieved in part by eliminating funds that universities and research institutions can use to pay indirect costs. Eliminating this overhead funding, which supports the infrastructure necessary to operate a high-quality research lab, would have a detrimental effect on research activity.

The budget proposal also calls for “a major reorganization” of NIH’s 27 centers and institutes, which could jeopardize the vital work of the National Heart, Lung, and Blood Institute (NHLBI). Long-term research supported by NHLBI has helped to reduce deaths from cardiovascular disease by more than 70 percent in the past 40 years. NHLBI, which houses the National Center on Sleep Disorders Research (NCSDR), also funds investigations that help improve the diagnosis and treatment of sleep disorders such as obstructive sleep apnea (OSA). 
It is estimated that 23.5 million Americans have undiagnosed OSA, which is characterized by repetitive episodes of complete or partial upper airway obstruction occurring during sleep. Undiagnosed OSA, which increases the risk of costly comorbid conditions such as hypertension and Type 2 diabetes, cost the United States approximately $149.6 billion in 2015. It is critical that the NIH receive the funding it needs to advance the work of the NCSDR, which coordinates activities across NIH institutes and centers, and to support research that improves the diagnosis and treatment of OSA and other sleep disorders, such as insomnia, restless legs syndrome and narcolepsy. 
This research is essential for the advancement of high quality medical care, and it sparks economic growth. It is estimated that NIH extramural funding generated $60 billion in economic output nationwide in 2015. Furthermore, every dollar of external medical research funding distributed by NIH is estimated to add an additional $2.2 to local economies.
I urge you to reject any proposed cuts to NIH funding and to support the increased NIH funding that will advance the important work of institutes and centers such as the NHLBI and the NCSDR. If you have any questions or would like to discuss this issue further, please contact Ted Thurn, AASM Sr. Government Relations Analyst, at tthurn@aasmnet.org.

I thank you in advance for supporting NIH research funding.  

Sincerely, 

Name

